REGULATORY PANEL

WEDNESDAY 17 DECEMBER 2008 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Councillors Boaden, Mrs Farmer, Layden (as substitute for Cllr Mrs Fisher), Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Stothard (as substitute for Cllr Bell), Mrs Styth and Mrs Vasey.

RP.42/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Bainbridge, Bell, Mrs Fisher, Tootle and Wilson.

RP.43/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Mrs Vasey declared a personal and prejudicial interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in respect of agenda item A.1 – Hackney Carriage Driver, Motoring Conviction, Mr E Crangle.  She stated that her interest was in respect of the fact that Mr Crangle was known to her.    

RP.44/08 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Following a short discussion regarding the wording of a resolution in the minutes of the meeting held on 10 September 2008 it was:

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 10 September and 15 October 2008 be signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting

RP.45/08
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – MOTORING CONVICTION

Councillor Mrs Vasey, having declared a personal and prejudicial interest, withdrew from the meeting room during consideration of the item.

The Licensing Officer presented Report LDS.77/08 regarding a licensed Hackney Carriage Driver, Mr E Crangle, who had informed the Council of a further speeding conviction.

Mr Crangle was in attendance at the meeting.

The Head of Legal Services outlined the procedure the Panel would follow.  Mr Crangle confirmed that he had received and read the Licensing Officer’s report. The Head of Legal Services advised Mr Crangle that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Officer reported that Mr Crangle had been a Licensed Hackney Carriage Driver since 1999.  During that time Mr Crangle had received 4 warning letters from the Licensing Office and had appeared in front of the Panel in January 2005 following a complaint from a member of the public.  The Panel resolved that Mr Crangle be issued with a warning letter and be required to take and pass the DSA Hackney Carriage test.

Mr Crangle also appeared before the Panel in December 2006 as a result of two speeding convictions.  The Panel resolved that a further warning letter be issued informing him that should he commit any further offences he may have to reappear before the Regulatory Panel where the options available to Members included the suspension or revocation of his licence.

The Licensing Officer explained that Mr Crangle had informed the Council that on 3 October 2008 he had received a Fixed Penalty Notice and 3 points for speeding.  Although Mr Crangle was driving his taxi at the time, he was not carrying a fare paying passenger and his speed was 35mph in a 30mph limit.

The Licensing Manager added that Mr Crangle had 9 points on his DVLA driving licence.  The 2 speeding offences committed in 2006 would normally be spent in June 2009 and August 2009 respectively but as a taxi driver the offences were never spent and may be taken into consideration.

Mr Crangle then addressed the Panel.  He apologised to the Panel and explained that he had mistakenly thought the speed limit for the road was 40mph but he confirmed that he was at fault for not checking the limit.  Mr Crangle informed the Panel that he had assisted a Hackney Carriage driver who was being subjected to an assault and racial abuse at the Court Square taxi rank on 1 August 2008.  As a result of his intervention Mr Crangle had received a letter of commendation from the Licensing Office on 4 August 2008.  Mr Crangle added that losing his licence would result in severe hardship for him.  The Licensing Officer circulated copies of the letter dated 4 August to all Members of the Panel and explained that the letter had been an exceptional circumstance.

In response to questions Mr Crangle confirmed that he was travelling at 3.30pm in the afternoon on a clear and dry road that was in a relatively rural area.

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED –  That, having given detailed consideration to the matter, the Panel agreed that a strong letter of warning be issued to Mr Crangle in order that he be left in no doubt as to the concerns Members had in respect of his recent conviction and the dim view that would be taken if he were to appear before the Panel again.

RP.46/08
STREET COLLECTIONS 2009

The Licensing Officer presented Report LDS.78/08 containing details of all applications received for the year 2009 in respect of Street Collections.

The Licensing Officer advised that there was a requirement that organisers of all Street Collections give details of their collections on a formal statement issued to them at the time they received authorisation for their ventures.  The Council should receive this within one month of the collection taking place.  All of the charities that were granted a collection last year had re-applied and complied with the condition.

In 2008 the Panel authorised 13 collections in Carlisle, a further 45 “one-off” money raising charity events were authorised throughout the year by the Director of Legal and Democratic Services on the condition they did not clash with those authorised by the Panel.

In response to Members questions the Licensing Officer confirmed that when permission was granted for a street collection conditions were attached which included a protocol for collectors.  The Licensing Officer explained that the City Council had little control over direct debit charity collectors in the City Centre but the Licensing Office did take a pro active role.  The Licensing Office liased closely with the Police and the headquarters of Dialogue Direct and Face to Face to ensure all collectors were behaving appropriately whilst collecting within the City Centre.  The Licensing Officer outlined a recent case of a collector who had been prosecuted for deception.  He also added that a Charities Bill was due from Central Government which would have stricter restrictions on fund raisers.

A Member asked for further details on the NAVs and Uncaged Campaigns charities and asked that a protocol be introduced that ensured only registered charities were given permissions for Street Collections within the City Centre.

In response to a Member’s question the Licensing Officer confirmed that there had been no problems reported for either NAVs or Uncaged Campaigns collections.

RESOLVED –

(1) That the following street collections in Carlisle be approved:

· Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

· British Red Cross

· Royal National Lifeboat Institution

· RAF Wings Appeal

· Christian Aid

· Penrith Mountain Rescue

· Carlisle Talking Newspaper

· Kidscan

· Marie Curie Cancer Care

· RSPCA

· Eden Valley Hospice

(2) That the following street collections in Brampton be approved:

· Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

· Marie Curie Cancer Care

(3)  That a further report be submitted to the next meeting of the Regulatory Panel which gave more detailed information on the NAVs and Uncaged Campaigns charities.

(4) That a report be submitted to the next meeting of the Regulatory Panel giving details of a protocol to ensure only registered charities were granted permission for street collections within Carlisle City Centre.

(The meeting ended at 2.45pm)

